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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
Monday 14th May 2012
at 7.40pm in the Village Hall

Present: Cllr L. Britt, Cllr N. Dore`, Cllr P. Heeley, Cllr D. Horwood, Cllr A. Jennings, 
Cllr R. Milner-Gulland, Cllr M. Turley, Cllr T Cooke
In Attendance: Cllr Wilkinson (WSCC) and Cllr Dawe (HDC)
Members of the public: four members of the public, two regarding Yaffles, Rock Road and one regarding  Castle Farm
Clerk: Rebecca Luckin
MINUTES
12.50 Apologies and Declarations of Interest
Apologies were received from Cllr Davies and Cllr Beglan.
Declarations of Interest were received from Cllr Horwood who has an interest in Rock Mill, Cllr Turley an interest in the Tea Room and Cllrs Cook and  Dore the village Hall.
Cllr Whyberd joined the meeting.

12.51 Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd April 2012 were agreed as being a correct record of the meeting and duly signed by the Chairman.
The meeting was adjourned to allow PC Burt to give his report for the period 26.03.12 – 06.05.12.

PC Burt reported that burglaries had taken place from a dwelling and from The Village Larder.
Three thefts had occurred including a house sign, and car registration plates from Old London Road.  A catalytic converter had been stolen from WS Motors and a vehicle window smashed.  PC Burt confirmed that a suspect had been identified regarding recent shed break-ins, but not yet located.  He advised Councillors that he had taken on the role of Gypsy and Traveller Liaison Officer.  Councillors asked for numbers of drivers convicted of using the bus crossing gap on the A24 illegally.  PC Burt will bring figures to the next meeting.  The bus shelter vandalism has been reported to PCSO Boniface.

The meeting was reconvened
12.52 Matters arising 
The Clerk’s Action Lists following meetings of 2nd and 16th April 2012 had been circulated prior to the meeting.
Edburton’s had offered the dates 7 / 8th June, school half term, for the resurfacing of the Village Hall Car Park.  The dates were acceptable to all parties, the Clerk will confirm with Edburtons.
12.53 Planning & Transport 

Applications 
DC/12/0774  - Bracken Lane, Storrington – diversion of overhead lines.

Existing lines are being replaced.  Councillors had no objection.  The Clerk will respond to HDC.

	DC/11/2460 – Castle Farm, The Hollow – Refurbishment of one existing building, redevelopment of an existing building, demolition of remaining former poultry rearing buildings and the erection of five new buildings.  
Cllr Dawe confirmed that he had attended a meeting between WSCC Highways and HDC Councillors and the Agent during an evening rush hour period.  Cllr Britt expressed disappointment that a representative of the Parish Council had not been invited to the meeting.  Cllr Dawe expressed concern at the meeting regarding the dangerous exit onto the A24.  Highways were of the opinion that the junction was not dangerous and that large lorries would not require two lanes in order to exit The Hollow.  Cllr Mason had asked the Agent for a report on traffic movements, but this had not yet been received.  Cllr Dawe advised that unless Highways could be persuaded that the junction was dangerous, the application could not be turned down due to existing conditions.  Cllr Wilkinson confirmed that he had done everything within his powers to ask WSCC to reconsider their position, including commissioning a safety audit that resulted in no issued being identified.  Highways had advised that the traffic exiting from The Hollow represented only a small percentage of the traffic using the A24, but Cllr Milner-Gulland stated that this was a flawed argument.  Cllr Horwood suggested requesting conditions limiting the numbers of traffic, which could be reviewed if exceeded.  Cllr Wilkinson advised Parish Councillors to write again expressing their concerns regarding the type of development, before the June Development Control meeting (cc to Cllr Wilkinson).
A member of the public left the meeting.

DC/12/0317 – Yaffles, Rock Road – revised plans had been circulated prior to the meeting.  The application was due to be discussed at the Development Control meeting on 15th May.
The meeting was adjourned to allow a member of the public to speak regarding the planning proposal.  A local resident was concerned at the short notice given by HDC to neighbours of the applicant and at the Planning Officers post on the Planning Portal recommending approval of the planning application.  He was of the opinion that a measurement was incorrect and that HDC were under pressure regarding time.  He was concerned regarding the bulk, design and density of the plans and advised that he would be speaking at Development Control.  Another neighbour advised that he had organised a petition and was concerned that the revisions to the plans were minor.
The Chairman thanked members of the public for attending.

The meeting was reconvened.  Councillors agreed to continue to object the planning application on the grounds of bulk, design and density and the concern that the amendments to the plans did not address the original objection to the plans.  The Clerk will ask the Planning Officer to read the letter at the meeting.



	SDNP/12/00145 – School House, School Lane, Washington  - Application to reduce the size of the chimney from the first floor upwards to gain space upstairs.  
There had not been time to circulate the plans prior to the meeting, the Clerk will ask for an extension until the following Planning Meeting. 
DC/12/0532 Land at Rock Road, Proposed access amended plans.  Plans had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Councillors were aware of a previous application on this site for eight houses.  Members discussed the improved design of the gate and agreed not to object to the application.  Cllrs agreed to request that the approval should be tied to the applicant, should HDC be mindful to approve the application.
DC/12/0201 - Pressure Reduction Site – London Road, Washington 
It was agreed to discuss the application at the Planning meeting of 21st May 2012.

DC/10/1457 RMC Engineering site
Cllr Heeley will speak at Development Control meeting in objection to the application.


	


Enforcement 
EN/11/0676 – 2 Jenners Field, Rock Road – Business use from residential address and unauthorised advertisement – notice issued.  HDC have visited the site and confirm that the sign has been removed and that there is no longer evidence of a business taking place that would require planning permission.
EN/12/0095 – Rock Mill, The Hollow – untidy site – Biffa confirm that a sale is expected and that travellers will be removed from the site in due course.  Biffa confirmed that the purchaser wishes to refurbish and use it for residential accommodation. 
Decision Notices 
DC/12/0437 - Little Napswood, Newhouse Lane, Construction of a new dwelling - REFUSED
DC/12/0310 – New Highfield Works, Spring Gardens, Extension of factory hours from 0600 – 2300 
Monday to Saturday – PERMITTED for a further 12 months.
DC/12/0497 – Country Market, Old London Road, Change of use of existing garden room into 

home office – PERMITTED

DC/12/0113 Lamorna, Old London Road – Erection of 8 new family homes with garages – PERMITTED

Appeals
DC/11/1652 Little Barton, Hampers Lane – appeal in progress

DC/10/2543 The Holt, Merrywood Lane – appeal in progress 
APP/ Z3825/D/12/2173034 – The Maples, Hampers Lane – appeal in progress
Section 106 Agreements
HDC confirm that funds have been received in respect of DC/12/0113, Lamorna, Old London Road.  Cllr Wilkinson had investigated Councillors request that funds be spent on improving the junction at Old London Road / Rock Road / A24 slip road.  WSCC advise that the amount of traffic generated by the junction would not justify improvements, but Cllr Wilkinson will discuss further with WSCC.  Cllr Britt advised that the junction has been certified as sub-standard in the past.  
Application query
Cllr Begaln was concerned to know, when it is indicated on the covering letter accompanying planning application papers, that the applicant has sought advice from HDC, and asked does this also indicate that advice has been followed and what weight should be given to that fact.  Gary Peck has provided advice following a request from Cllr Mason.
Transport
A24 Gap and Bus companies – Response from Metrobus – e-mail circulated 02.05.12

Stagecoach letter circulated 23.04.12.  Letter from Findon PC to Nick Herbert circulated.  
Councillors acknowledged that there had been few complaints and delays following a closure of the gap earlier in the year for a six week period.  Members discussed the impact upon elderly residents should the gap be closed but agreed that safety of road users was a priority.  The Clerk will draft a letter to the bus companies to advise that Councillors wish to work towards closing the gap (cc to Cllr Wilkinson) and draft a letter to Nick Herbert in support of Findon Parish Council’s letter.  Cllr Wilkinson will contact WSCC Highways to seek their support of Councillors request.

Cllr Wilkinson and Cllr Dawe left the meeting at 8.50pm.

Washington Speed Survey –Principal Highways Officer has confirmed another survey will take place. A list of suitable locations for the survey had been drawn up and provided to WSCC.  Date of the survey to be advised.
12.54 Finance
Cheques already sent out:

	SCS Phone bill March 
	£40.32

	
	

	
	


Cheques for approval:

	SCS Phone bill (April) 
	£26.06

	Three year deal with Zurich Insurance Co per annum 
	£1,141.97

	Litter Warden’s salary
	£121.60

	Clerk’s Salary
	£756.76

	Clerk’s expenses
Daniel Muddle £5 p/h 1.25 hours
	£20.62
££6.25

	DJ Flynn grass cutting contract
	£720.00

	Anderson Longmore and Higham  - Issue of Tea Room Lease
	£305.04

	
	

	Daniel will work every two weeks to keep areas tidy.
Consider quotes
Andrew Gale Tree Surgeon

Removal of fallen limb from Horse Chestnut (work completed)
£96.00

Fell remainder of tree

£390.00

Fell second diseased tree

£570.00


	

	
	


Tree Officer Will Jones will visit to assess the tree and the item will be placed on the next Open Spaces agenda.  Cllr Whyberd was concerned regarding the removal of the tree.  Geoffrey Moore, tree warden and Andrew Gale had advised removal of the tree and the neighbouring tree also due to fungal disease.    The Clerk will put hazard tape around the tree again.

12.55 Correspondence 
1. HDC Members E-bulletin – circulated 03.04.12
2. HD Community Partnership invite to attend conference – circ – 04.04.12

3. Rural Opportunities E-Bulletin circulated – 04.04.12
4. CPRE response to HDC Housing need survey – circulated 04.04.12
5. CPRE response to issue of National Planning Policy Framework – circulated 04.04.12
6. CPALC – website link and newsletter – circ. 05.04.12
7. Kia Toll Garage invite to Driver Training evening 17th May – circ. 16.04.12
8. Rural Services Network E-bulletin – circulated 16.04.12

9. HDC Member’s E-bulletin circulated 16.04.12
10. Rural Services Network E-newsletter – circulated 16.04.12
11. HDC Member’s E-bulletin – circulated 17.04.12
12. Response from Rod Brown regarding late notification of planning applications – circ. 23.04.12
13. Caroline Kingsmill WSCC Broadband information for the Parish – circ. 23.04.12
14. Rural Services Network E-Bulletin circulated 24.04.12 
15. HDC Member’s E-bulletin – circulated 24.04.12
16. Press release from HDC regarding proposals for Broadbridge Heath Leisure Centre – circ. 24.04.12
17. Meeting between CLC / HDC / PC’s at Steyning Centre 17th May 7.30pm – Rebecca attending
18. HDC Energy Workshop 24th May invite circulated 25.04.12
19. HACVS E-bulletin circulated 25.04.12 

20. Claire Ebelwicz HDC regarding reduction in Youth Services and meeting 2.00pm 22nd May Sullington Village Hall circ. – 30.04.12
21. HDC Member’s E-bulletin circulated 01.05.12
22. Letter from WSCT requesting monthly reports from Parish Councils – circulated 01.05.12.  
Councillor Milner-Gulland agreed to produce a report following meetings to be sent to the WSCT.
23. Rural Services Network E-newsletter – circulated 02.05.12
24. CPRE E-Newsletter circulated – 023.05.12
25. Copy of Findon PC letter to Nick Herbert regarding A24 Gap closure – circ. 03.05.12
26. HACVS E-bulletin circulated 03.05.12

27. Invitation to the launch of the new Purple Bus and Snack Wagon mobile youth provision vehicles at 6.30pm on Tuesday 19th June at Pulborough Recreation Ground, Pulborough – circ 03.05.12

28. AiRS E-bulletin circulated 08.05.12
29. HDC Member’s bulletin – circulated 08.05.12

30. Rural Services Network Online – Rural Insight Survey – circulated 09.05.12
31. Karen Jordan HDC Residents Survey results – circulated 14.05.12
12.56 Local Issues including Maintenance  
Community Tea Room – the Lease had been agreed and signed.  A confirmation has been received from         Mrs Turley that the Tea Room Committee will pay 25% of profits to the Hall Committee in lieu of rent from year three, and a list of changes to be made to the Small Hall and Kitchen.  It was confirmed that the grant had been received from Village SOS.  A list of proposed works drawn up by Mrs Turley was circulated prior to the meeting.  It was agreed that permission should not be withheld and that the Clerk should obtain a key for the Tea Room Committee.  Councillors were concerned that routine maintenance issues had not been addressed and were of the opinion that they should be resolved before the Tea Room Committee took over the hall.  Members agreed that obtaining a £15,000 was a significant achievement that would benefit the village hall and residents of Washington.
The meeting was adjourned to allow member of public to speak.
Mr Turley advised that the grant could only be used for refurbishment, not maintenance.  Other users of the Small Hall will be directed to facilities in the large hall and that minor issues can be dealt with.  Cllr Horwood suggested that the Parish Council could consider setting aside a contingency budget of £3,000 for the Tea Room Committee to draw upon when refurbishing the building.

Meeting was reconvened.

Councillors agreed to discuss this at a future meeting.   Councillors approved the short list of works that needed to be addressed and agreed that other users would be taken into consideration.  All outside user groups can have representatives on the Village Hall Management Committee.  
Councillor Turley left the meeting at 9.30pm 

Graveyard clear up 23rd April – had been abandoned and postponed due to inclement weather.  The next date has been set for 21st May.
The Clerk confirmed that HDC will provide a litter bin in The Pike and empty it FOC.  The Clerk had thanked HDC Cleansing Department.
Fly-tipping -  HDC suggest a sign to deter fly-tippers.  The Clerk advised HDC will be drawing up a list of ‘Fly-tipping Hot Spots’ and collect rubbish on a regular basis. – Open Spaces Agenda 21st may.  Clerk will thank HDC  for clearing fly-tipping so promptly.
Photos provided by Horsham Museum.  The Clerk will obtain photos for Councillors at the next meeting.  Copies could be sent to Chichester Records Office.
Cllr Dore asked if the Horse Chestnut tree by Chanctonbury Close could have some tree surgery to tidy it up.  The Clerk will contact HDC.
Cllr Cook advised that the footpath leading to the bus shelter at the bottom of Hampers Lane has overhanging  branches that need trimming back . The Clerk will ask Cllr Jenkins who owns the hedge.
Vandalised bus shelter – The Clerk has advised HDC, PCSO Boniface and HDC Cleansing Team.
12.57 Reports and recommendations from Committees 
To receive any reports from Committees that met on 16th April 2012.
Footpath and Conservation Committee
E.on Off Shore Windfarm - Cllr Milner Gulland attended Southdowns network meeting and advised that it was now too late to make comments.  The planning process will take approximately one year and Parish Council will have the opportunity to comment in future.
Section 106 monies – committee members would asked if funds could be spent in the Heath Common area.  The Chairman advised that Councillors have very little influence over the allocation of 106 Monies and suggested applying for community funding.  
Millenium Footpath – awaiting response from Andy Gattiker.
Home Farm Footpath #2665 – Emily Delicata WSCC advised that funds have been allocated for the path and that she is liaising with the landowner.  The bridleway will need to be closed temporarily while work takes place.
Washington Walk Leaflet – Committee have produced a new document and asked Full Council to agree to the cost of printing.  Cllr Horwood had been working on the new document and showed this to councillors. Councillors would like to ask for funds to have them printed in colour, 1250 leaflets at a possible cost of  £360 in total.  The Clerk will ask HDC for quote for printing and folding.
Washington Windmill – HDC are monitoring the situation.  Nick Emery, Biffa confirms that the Windmill will be sold to private buyer and travellers should be removed by mid-June.
Open Spaces
No meeting held.  
Mrs van Vuuren requested permission to place four chickens in a run 4m X 5m on her allotment.  Councillors agreed to this request.
Planning Committee responses regarding applications:
DC/12/0611 High Larches, Melrose Place – no objection, conditions requested.
DC/12/0201 Pressure Reduction Site – information on regulations received from Southern Gas Networks and circulated - 30.04.12.  Councillors will discuss 21st May.
DC/10/1457 RMC Site – to be discussed at Development Control Meeting 15th May – Cllr Heeley to attend.

Finance Committee

No meeting held
Newsletter  the next issue will be sent out at the end of June, copy to be in by 15 June.
12.58 Meetings attended 

Councillors had not attended any meetings.
12.59 Any Other Urgent Business 

There was no other business.
12.60 Date and Time of next meetings: 








Committees – Monday 21st May 2012







Full Council – WEDNESDAY 6th June 2012

The meeting closed 9.50 pm

Signed: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .. . . . . . . . .Date: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Chair
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